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For Immediate Release    December 10, 2022 

 

MCTXSheriff Investigates Human Remains Found in Burned Vehicle 

 
On December 10, 2022, at approximately 5:00 AM, MCTXSheriff Deputies and South Montgomery 

County Fire Department responded to a vehicle fire at 10800 Sleepy Hollow Road in a new construction 

area.  Upon further investigation, Deputies discovered human remains inside the vehicle.  Immediate 

identification is not available at this time.   

 

Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Homicide and Violent Crimes Detectives, Crime Scene Investigators, 

and Montgomery County Fire Marshal Investigators responded to the scene and are currently conducting 

an investigation. 

 

This is an active investigation and no further information is available for release at this time.  

 

Anyone with information pertaining to this fire, please contact the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 

at 936-760-5800 Option 3 or contact Multi-County Crime Stoppers at 1-800-392-STOP (7867) and refer 

to case # 22A363258. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stephen Walker, Specialist 

Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 

Administrative Services 
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